Hoops Club Board Meeting Minutes
September 14, 2015     7:00 CSH Library
www.ChatfieldHoopsClub.com

Submitted by Meagan Jarecki 
(individual e-mails, schedules, events can be found on Hoops Website )

 (
Regular Board Meeting:  Updates, Fundraisers, Volunteers
)
 (
Present:
Coach Mike Deutsch, Coach Terry Nichols
Board Members:  
Vice President:  Jaime Mijares
 (not present - - 
Rikkie
, 12
)
Treasurer:  Meagan Jarecki (Je
ssica, 12
)
)
)

Coaches Corner:
· A basketball player was involved in a school and team violation last Friday that resulted in their suspension. Per CHSAA regulations, this individual will also be suspended for the first two basketball games of the season.  Coach stated that this is the 3rd incident in 3 years and that isn’t acceptable. He is working with the AD to implement more stringent consequences go forward – he will discuss this further at the Tip Off dinner. 
· Open Gyms are limited right now because of volleyball; there will be no open gym tomorrow; open gyms on Saturday will start in October (10am – 12am) and will be posted on the website.
· Fall League – Transportation to Metro for the fall league has been difficult in prior years so coach changed the league to a Saturday night league; originally only 13 girls registered to play so coach only registered one team – we now have 5 more girls playing so the play time will be limited for some of the younger girls; the effort in the first set of games was great.
· Physicals and district forms are due to the AD secretary by 11/4; forms were handed out at the meeting.
· The basketball class under the direction of Coach Lazerri is wonderful; the girls are doing a lot of conditioning and the coaches expect the girls to be in great shape by the time tryouts start; coach encourages any girls that weren’t able to fit the class into their schedule to implement a conditioning routine now so they aren’t behind the girls that are in the class come tryouts.
· Tryouts will be 11/11 and 11/12
· The game and practice schedules will be available and distributed in early October
· The girls will be practicing the entire week of Thanksgiving (except Thanksgiving Day) as game start right after the holiday. There will also be scrimmages on that Friday and possibly Saturday.
· The tipoff dinner will be on 11/17 at 6:00pm in the Commons Area at Chatfield. Dinner will be provided for all the players and their families. Cindy Laczkowski and Meagan Jarecki will be coordinating the dinner. At least one parent from each family is required to be at this dinner/meeting.
· The team overnight will be the week of Thanksgiving; more information to come on this once the coach has selected the hotel.
· Coach is looking into the spirit wear the girls will be receiving this year.
· Hold off on buying shoes until the senior girls have made a decision about the color show they will be wearing this year.
· The girls need to continue working on their 10,000 shots for Coach Nichols

Fundraisers:
· Bake Sale –  will be held during parent/teacher conferences on 10/14 and 10/15; each family will be asked to contribute 3 dozen baked goods; a sign up genius will be sent out for parent and player workers; hope to make $1,200 from this fundraiser
· Blanket Sales— sales have been going well; would like additional player volunteers to sell at the freshman football games.
· Chipotle Night – Jaime will be scheduling; the team receives 50% of the proceeds from that nights’ sales
· Poker Night –Scheduled for 11/17
· Other half time events – we need a volunteer to organize & run some fun, short half-time events (Hoops will provide gift cards for “winners”).  Ideas:  lay-up / half court shots competition, head on bat/spin/shoot, etc.

Additional Items:
· We will need numerous parent volunteers during the season in order to ensure the season runs smoothly for the girls; a sign up genius will be distributed
· Jeff Dunning has volunteered to be the webmaster after Meagan Jarecki exits this spring
· We are still looking for one or more volunteers to run HUDL during this season; Duane Laczkowski will be doing Varsity HUDL this season but will need someone to train with him for next season; we need someone to do JV and Level III HUDL for this season and go forward
· We are still looking for a Concession Coordinator for this season!
· Joannie Dunning volunteered to do the Parent Appreciation game

Financial Report:
· Meagan reviewed the financial report

Board Elections
· The President and Secretary stepped down from their position this summer as their daughters will no longer be playing in the program
· Jason Cardona was elected as the new CSH Hoops Club President
· Mary Pemberton and Melissa Helmerich were elected as the new CSH Hoops Club Secretaries


 (
To Do:
Please Volunteer 
)


Next Hoops Club Meeting:  Monday, Oct. 5 PM at 7:00pm:  ALL ARE WELCOME!

